
Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you are all enjoying the recent improvements in weather we have been experiencing. It has been lovely 

to see more classes able to spend learning time outdoors as well as in their class. The summer term is often a 

highly enjoyable time for pupils in school and I have no doubt this year will be the same because I know we 

have many wonderful learning opportunities planned for every year group. 

Please can parents/carers ensure their children come to school with a refillable water bottle (please only 

water – not juice/fizzy drinks); a sunhat for playtimes; a lightweight rain jacket in case of a small shower and 

sun cream already applied. We cannot apply sun cream to pupils so please make sure this is done before 

school at home. If you would like your child to top up their sun cream during the day, please teach them how 

to do this at home, send a labelled bottle of sun cream (not oil) in with them to school and make the class 

teacher aware. 

Every year group are working really hard and have produced some wonderful examples of learning to date. A 

recent visit from our Director of Schools found that pupils are able to speak about their learning better than 

they ever have before. Also, it was noted that the curriculum created by the school is ‘exceptional.’ We are 
incredibly proud of the efforts of all staff and children at Jubilee as we constantly seek to be better tomorrow 

than we are today. 

Next week, our Year 6 pupils have their Key Stage 2 assessments (Sats). I have seen for myself how well pupils 

in Year 6 are working and they have put themselves into a strong position. I wish them all the very best for 

next week and all that we ask is they try their best. Our team will support them throughout the week to help 

them keep in a positive mind-set and to remain calm and clear. Please can you make sure your children have a 

good night’s sleep and come into school on time each day to support them. Over this weekend, please help to 
reassure and relax the children by doing something like going for a walk, playing games or spending quality 

time with those around them. 

Looking forwards to next half-term, the excitement continues with events such as Sports Day, Jubilee’s Got 
Talent, Year 6 leaver’s assembly and End of Term Awards. Further information will be shared with you. 

Yours sincerely,

Mr Brooks

Head of School
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Half Term Holiday: 

Monday 27th May 2024

Back to School: 

Monday 3rd June 2024
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Trips & Events

Remember to be in school for 7:45am each day!



Eyam Trip

Tues 4th June

Class Photographs 

Tues 25th June

Skegness

Tues 18th June

Trips & Events

*Terms and conditions apply to 3 for 2 offer.



 Seek a peaceful solution to all issues 

 Correct their own child’s behaviour (or those in their care), 
particularly in public, where it could lead to conflict, aggression 

or unsafe conduct 

 Approach the right member of school staff respectfully to help 

resolve any issues of concern

Behaviour that will not be tolerated  

 Disrupting, or threatening to disrupt, school operations (including 

events on the school grounds and sports team matches)

 Swearing, or using offensive language

 Displaying a temper, or inappropriate behaviours at members of 

staff, pupils or other parents in the presence of our pupils

 Threatening another member of the school community

 Sending abusive messages to our staff and/or pupils, including via 

text, email or social media

 Posting defamatory, offensive or derogatory comments about the 

school, its staff or any member of its community, on social media 

platforms 

 Use of physical punishment against your child while on school 

premises

 Any aggressive behaviour (including verbally or in writing) towards 

another child or adult

 Disciplining another person’s child – please bring any behaviour 

incidents to a member of staff’s attention
 Smoking or drinking alcohol on the school premises (unless 

alcohol has been allowed at a specific event)

 Possessing or taking drugs (including legal highs)

 Bringing dogs onto the school premises (other than guide dogs)

Breaching code of conduct could result in:

 A warning letter to the parent 

 Invite to meet with a senior member of staff 

 Contact the appropriate authorities (for example the police and Local Authority Agencies)

 Advice from the trust’s legal team regarding further action (in cases of conduct that may be libellous or slanderous)
 Ban the parent from the school site

Jubilee L.E.A.D. Academy will always respond to an incident in a proportional way.

The final decision for how to respond to breaches of the code of conduct rests with the headteacher.

Conduct Reminder

We expect parents, carers and other visitors to: 

 Respect the ethos, vision and values of our school

 Work together with staff in the best interests of our pupils

 Treat all members of the school community with respect – setting a good example with speech and behaviour 



We will be continuing to start our day by providing children with a Bagel Breakfast.
Eating breakfast can help children do better in school, it improves memory and attention, which children need to learn.

Morning Snacks EYFS AND KS1 will continue to receive their FRUIT snack at break.  

Break time snacks for Key Stage 2 pupils need to be FRUIT or VEGATABLES ONLY PLEASE.
Carrot Sticks, Raisins, Grapes, Berries, Apples, Bananas, Dried Fruit.

(Please do not send snack bars as many are high in sugar)

We will be encouraging children and parents to move towards healthy choices in lunch boxes.

Many examples of a balanced healthy lunch box can be found online.

Break Snacks = Healthy Choices

Jubilee promotes healthy choices

YELLOW ZIG-ZAG ROAD LINES are most often seen outside schools

It is illegal to park on yellow zig-zag lines anywhere. 
Rule 243 of the Highway Code indicates a range of places where motorists must not park. It states that drivers 

must not park near a school entrance. Parking outside a school specifically may obstruct visibility for parents and 

children trying to cross the road and is thus highly dangerous.

When yellow zig-zags are accompanied by a sign indicating the hours of operation, it means that between those 

hours parking wardens or local authority civil enforcement officers have the power to issue motorists with 

penalty charges for parking in the area. (Please see the signs outside of our Highwood Avenue entrance).

Parking on a yellow zig-zag without a sign or outside the indicated hours of operation doesn’t mean that it’s legal 
to do so; it just means that it’s a matter for the police rather than the local authority to enforce.

Parking Signs on Highwood Avenue. 


